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President’s Corner, June, 2012 
Dean Herrington, President 
 
THIS MONTH’S MEETING 
Don’t even think of showing up at the HND terminal for this month’s meeting on the 13

th
 … you’ll be all alone.  NO, this 

month’s meeting will be a BBQ at Randy and Rachel Holland’s house, at 1936 Autumn Sage Ave, North Las Vegas, NV  
89031.  Google it for a map and directions. 
 
The chapter will provide all the drinks, hamburgers, hot dogs and condiments.  Once again, Selina Herrington and 
Kathleen Jones will provide their famous potato salads, deviled eggs, baked beans, and yummy desserts.  All you have to 
bring is a chair to sit on, and you’re good to go. 
 
Plan to be there by 6:00 p.m., and the grill will be hot and ready for cooking by 6:15.  We’ll have a short business meeting 
during dessert, and Randy will show us all the progress he’s made on his project. 
 
Speaking of progress on his project, Randy could use a little help from 5-6 of us to mount the wings before most of the 
people arrive at 6:00.  If you can make it around 5:00 please do so, and lend a hand with this pivotal step in the 
construction process.  Should be fun! 
 
SOME AVIATION FREEBIES 
Ever wonder what the Lithuanian Dobkevicius D.I .  looks like?  Want to see it, and many other aviation oddities?  Just go 
to:  http://www.aviastar.org/index2.html.   Bet you can’t close that site in under an hour! 
What are your favorite aviation freebies?  Send them to:  herringtons@theherringtongroup.com. 
 
CALL FOR PROGRAM IDEAS 
OK, so how about something completely different.  This month I’m NOT asking for any program ideas for future chapter 
meetings.  You know, reverse psychology … and all that psycho-babble.  Can’t wait to see what happens. 
 
THIS MONTH’S FLYOUT 
Yee haaaaw … mark your calendar for June 23

rd
.  We’re going back for some of that scrumptious Waldo’s BBQ at Lake 

Havasu City (and cheap gas, too).  Brian and Lynn will be sending out the usual flyer with all the details soon, so watch 
your email box. 
 
See you at the BBQ on June 13th.   
 
Let’s all be careful out there, 
Dean Herrington 
President  
EAA Chapter 1300 
 
 
Chapter Meeting Minutes from May, 2012 
Submitted by Seb Trost, Secretary 
 
Call to Order – Dean Herringotn – 7:31PM 
 
Welcome            
 
Please grab a trivia sheet and work on it during the meeting. 
 
Last Call for 50/50 Drawing Tickets -- see Brian Prinzavalli. 
 
New Members 

http://www.aviastar.org/index2.html
mailto:herringtons@theherringtongroup.com


Richard Hollins CAP 
  
Guests 
Jim Honingsworth CAP 
Josh Wevley CAP 
Bill Gardner here 4 months – from Seattle 
Ben Childs 
 
Thanks to Sue Newton for dessert tonight 
 
Demo by Dean – alternative to replacing a battery that won’t charge 
1:  Zap the charger 
2:  Zap the battery with a welder (Google ‘zap a nicad battery’) 

Remember your safety gear  
 
Main Business Meeting 
 
Reading of Minutes of Last Meeting by Secretary Seb Trost. 
Motion to approve made by Garrett Meriwether and Seconded by Vince Cappizzi.  Motion carried. 
 
Reading of Treasurer’s Report by Treasurer Brian Prinzavalli. 
 Balance Forward From Last Months Report: $2,275.13 
          

Income For The Month:       
   Dues          163.86     
   50/50 Drawing           78.00     

Total Income For The Month:         $241.86 
 
Subtotal:       $2,516.99 

          
Expenses For The Month:       

   Name badge              9.19     
   Snacks for VGT open house          23.38  
   Total Expenses For The Month:           $32.57 
  

Balance Ending For The Month:       $2,484.42 
 
Motion to approve made by Mike Piontek and seconded by Ralph Millard.  Motion carried. 
 
Awards 
Congrats to Dick McEwen for completing and flying his RV-12 in October 2011.  Dean presented a plaque to Dick. 
 
Old Business 
None. 
 
New Business 
 

Committee Reports 
Tech Counselor - none 

  
Young Eagles - Ralph Millard 
Still a go on 21 July at Glen Austin’s hangar here at HND.  Doors open at 7:30 AM.  Need  4 to 6 people to help 
on the ground.  Pahrump event planned for 1st weekend in October. 
EAGLES program is coming at Oshkosh.  We will have more info soon. 

 
Flyouts 
Seligman Flyout May 5

th
 was a success.  We had the Buffet at the Roadkill Café and saw 400-500 hot rods. 

 
Next flyout is scheduled on June 23rd to Lake Havasu and Waldo’s BBQ.  There will be an Aircraft Expo on May 
11

th
 and 12

th
 from 9AM to 4PM at Lake Havasu Airport with certified airplanes on display. 

 
Next Meeting 
June 13th Meeting will be a 6:00 PM BBQ at Randy and Rachael Holland’s home in NLV.  We will see his Maranda 
project.  Bring a chair.  More info to follow from Randy. 



 
Note:  CCAA Elections are open now, and a director is being sought for KBVU. 
 
Project Reports 

Chad Hesterman – RV-7A fuel lines in the cockpit done and he is drilling the horizontal stab this week. 
 

Rich Moynihan – RV-7A tail mounted. 
 

Erich Trombley – redoing his panel with Dynon SkyView. 
 

Garrett Meriwether’s Jung Tiger – finished tail pieces and wing parts. 
 
Looked at a few airplane pictures 
 
Trivia – by Kathleen Jones 

Ralph Millard won with 9 out of 10 correct 
 
Presentation: Safety Forum - very good discussion 
 

5 teams to answer questions 
1: Airline/Corporate pilots 
2: Non-pilots 
3-5: rest of group split 

 
 
 
50/50 PRIZE DRAWING held by Brian Prinzavalli.  Mike Smith won  $51. 
   
Howard Curtis made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Chad Hesterman seconded the motion. Adjourned at 9:18 PM. 
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